
Public Hearing  December 13, 2005 

At 7:00 p.m. Supervisor Lester called to order a public hearing located at the Town Hall, 18 
State Street, Brockport, New York on December 13, 2005.  The purpose of the public hearing was 
for consideration of petitions submitted by Carl Lana, in Trust for Josephine and Rose Lana to 
extend and/or establish Special Districts in an area known as The Shoppes at Owens Landing in the 
Town of Sweden.  The petitions under consideration are to extend the Sweden Consolidated Sewer 
District, to extend the Sweden Consolidated Water District, and to establish/extend a Drainage 
District. 
  

Town Board Members present were Supervisor Lester, Councilperson Carges, 
Councilperson Connors, Councilperson Ferris, and Councilperson Windus-Cook.  Also present 
were Town Clerk Karen Sweeting, Town Historian Kathleen Goetz, and Zoning Board of Appeals 
Chairperson Don Grentzinger. 

 
Visitor present was Jim Hamlin from 50 Park Avenue. 

  
Supervisor Lester asked Town Clerk Karen Sweeting to read the legal notice published in 

the Town newspapers.  Notice was read.   
 
 Supervisor Lester stated that the formation of the three district extensions, water, sewer, and 
drainage is a cost solely borne by the developer.  This location is the proposed Lowe’s.   
 
 Supervisor Lester asked if there were any comments.  No comments were made.  The public 
hearing was closed at 7:15 pm. 
  
      Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
      Karen M. Sweeting 
      Town Clerk 
 


